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SHIRE OF CUE ELECTIONS — LOCAL GOVERNMENT AMENDMENT ACT 2012 
Statement by Minister for Local Government 

MR G.M. CASTRILLI (Bunbury — Minister for Local Government) [12.11 pm]: I present today an update 
on the outcome of the Shire of Cue elections, held on 28 April this year. In April last year, Hon Paul Omodei 
was appointed as commissioner to the Shire of Cue, following the resignation of councillors emanating from 
conflicts within that council at that time. The resignation of those councillors reduced the number holding office 
to three, which is fewer than the number required for a quorum. For the April elections, 17 candidates nominated 
for seven elected member positions. As expected, the voter turnout was higher than normal, with 129 of the 186 
eligible electors recorded as casting a vote, a turnout rate of nearly 70 per cent. The result of the elections was an 
entirely new cohort with no previous local government experience. This represents a fresh new direction for the 
shire and for the community. The Department of Local Government is providing training, advice and support to 
the newly elected council to help it provide good governance for its community. 

Looking forward, the recent amending legislation passed by both houses of Parliament on 22 March, the Local 
Government Amendment Act 2012, has been communicated to all local governments. The amendments include 
a mechanism that allows me to temporarily suspend a council and appoint a commissioner to act on behalf of 
that council when I become aware of significant issues that I believe will lead to a breakdown in the effective 
decision-making processes of the council. This approach means that, should future issues arise, local government 
operations may continue under the guidance of a commissioner to allow the suspended council to work through 
those issues. The importance of a council being able to provide good governance for its district is reflected in 
this amendment act, which will now ensure that, in future, the entire council takes responsibility for its 
functioning. This amendment act is another of the measures this government has introduced to ensure that 
Western Australian local governments are better able to govern and deliver effective services to their 
communities. 
 


